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	CIPFA North East

	
	President: Clive Johnson

	
	Vice President: Judith Savage

	
	Treasurer: Matt Calvert

	
	Secretary: Eleanor Goodman

	

	minutes
	

	

	Meeting:
	CIPFA North East Executive

	
	

	Date and time:
	7 July 2016

	
	

	Venue:
	Newcastle Civic Centre

	
	

	Executive present:
	Clive Johnson (President), Judith Savage (Vice-President), Jim Dafter, Bruce Parvin

	
	

	
	

	
	
	

	1
	Apologies for absence


	

	
	Drew Cullen, Jane Cuthbertson, Matt Calvert, Angela Waring, Katy Laing, Peter Sullivan
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of meeting of 11 May

	

	
	The minutes were agreed as a true record. 

	

	3

4
5
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	Events 

North East Accountancy Awards 

· Event was a success, with invites including members at different stages of their career including students. 
· CJ to raise issue of CIPFA advert not on initial banner
· Due to late invites of guests, we ended up over-inviting and had to purchase an additional place. Therefore a lesson learned for any similar event is to send out invites early. 
· Discussion took place on the benefit of sponsoring this event. Benefits were agreed to be; raising the profile of the Institute across the North East, networking with other accountancy bodies and employers at the event, recognising success in public finance teams in our region. It was agreed that many of these benefits are benefiting the CIPFA brand as a whole, and therefore a contribution should be requested from CIPFA centrally. 
ACTION – CJ to request £500 from CIPFA centrally to fund the North East Accountancy Awards in 2017. 
Annual Dinner 
· BP looking to book venue for next year’s dinner. 
· Look to re-book Copthorne hotel, feeding back issues from 2016 (other diners sharing same space and lack of bar staff). 
· David Clark Award – agreed to push harder for entries next year, starting with talking to Treasurers early on. 
Conference

· Decided to wait until European Referendum result to decide theme and speakers. Theme will now be incorporating Brexit analysis and impact for public finance. 
· Some speakers have confirmed and are booked. Still awaiting speaker confirmation from Michael Brodie. 

· Rob Whiteman has confirmed attendance. 

· JS, JC, GC are to meet up after CIPFA conference to firm up plans. 

· Discussion took place regarding the dinner. Could we look at alternative venues this year, e.g. Blackfriars, Crowne Plaza? 

ACTIONS

JS, JC, GC to meet to firm up arrangements 

JS to pull together a sponsorship plan for the conference 

JD to circulate details of Brexit blog on Mazaars website

Golf Day
· Organised for 8 September Brancepeth Golf Course. Plenty of interest so far. 
Sixth Form Management Games

· DJ had already volunteered to help with this, GC still wished to be involved. 
· No plans have yet been made. It may be too late now for booking schools in for September. Should we try and book schools for January or June next year? 
· Agreed to try and aim for one event with up to 5 teams

ACTION - DJ to get contacts for schools from GC and make contact with schools. 
Other events 
· Agreed it would be good to try and book in some after work sessions to ensure members who can't attend events during the day can still access CPD events. 
· Agreed to try and run 3 evening sessions per year. Initial ideas include: Impact of Brexit on public services, Zurich sponsored event, VAT and Tax seminar, external audit (what do external auditors look for?), and data analytics/presenting data, business partnering to be run by CIPFA
ACTIONS

JD to ask Gareth Davies of Mazars whether he could talk on Brexit at an event in Gateshead in September. Times would be 6pm for a 6.30pm start, with refreshments, closing at 7.30pm. 

MC to see if there is a room available at Gateshead Council in September. 

JS to chase up Zurich on sponsored event 

Student Support 
JS expressed concerns at lack of student involvement in the region. General discussion took place on how we can encourage more students to be involved. 

Agreed to hold an evening for students on an evening after college in September, inviting all students in the NE region. To be held in a pub near the Civic Centre (this is where the CETC course will be taught from August 2016), with a reserved area set aside and some drinks provided. We will talk to students about what they want support with, and what kind of events they’d like to see. We will also try and recruit students to the Executive. 
Website & Social Media

PS had sent apologies but had sent an email update that stated the write up from the NEAA dinner was outstanding – he will post this soon. 
Financial Update

There was no financial update as MC sent apologies. 
Any Other Business
CJ, JS and BP are attending CIPFA conference next week. JC and GC also attending. 

Date and time of next meetings 
· Tuesday 13 September 2016 – 5pm – location tbc

· Wednesday 9 November 2016 – 5pm – location tbc
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